
RCW 52.02.170  Ambulance service as public utility—Limitations—
Definition.  (1) A fire protection district may establish an ambulance 
service to be operated as a public utility. However, the fire 
protection district may not provide for the establishment of an 
ambulance service utility that would compete with any existing private 
ambulance service unless the fire protection district determines that 
the area served by the fire protection district, or a substantial 
portion of that area, is not adequately served by an existing private 
ambulance service.

(2) In determining the adequacy of an existing private ambulance 
service, the fire protection district must take into consideration 
objective generally accepted medical standards and reasonable levels 
of service, which must be published by the fire protection district. 
If a fire protection district makes a preliminary conclusion that an 
existing private ambulance service is inadequate, the fire protection 
district must allow a minimum of sixty days for the private ambulance 
service to meet the generally accepted medical standards and accepted 
levels of service. If the fire protection district makes a second 
preliminary conclusion of inadequacy within a twenty-four month 
period, the fire protection district may immediately issue a call for 
bids or establish its own ambulance service utility and is not 
required to afford the private ambulance service another sixty-day 
period to meet the generally accepted medical standards and reasonable 
levels of service.

(3) A private ambulance service that is not licensed by the 
department of health, or has had its license denied, suspended, or 
revoked, is not entitled to a sixty-day period to demonstrate 
adequacy, and the fire protection district may immediately issue a 
call for bids or establish an ambulance service utility.

(4) A private ambulance service that abandons service in the area 
served by the fire protection district, or a substantial portion of 
the area served by the fire protection district, is not entitled to a 
sixty-day period to demonstrate adequacy, and the fire protection 
district may immediately issue a call for bids or establish an 
ambulance service utility. If a fire protection district becomes aware 
of an intent to abandon service at a future date, the fire protection 
district may immediately issue a call for bids or establish an 
ambulance service utility to avoid an interruption in service.

(5) For purposes of this section, "fire protection district" 
means a fire protection district established by the legislative 
authority of a city or town pursuant to RCW 52.02.160.  [2017 c 328 § 
2.]
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